
 

 
 

TO:  Superintendent Parent Advisory Council 

FROM: Dr. Richard R. Labbe   
 
DATE:   11/8/19 
 
RE: 10/1/19 Joint Superintendent Parent Advisory Council and Blue Ribbon Committee Meeting 

Follow-Up 
 
The following is a summary of the major agreements and items discussed during the joint Superintendent 
Parent Advisory Council and Blue Ribbon Committee Meeting held on Tuesday, October 1, 2019. 
 
• Dr. Labbe discussed the proposed district facilities strategic action plan, which included a potential 

referendum. After his presentation, both committees provided candid feedback to him about the 
district’s strategic plan, as well as the presentation, which Dr. Labbe stated that he would be giving to 
all the staff and parents of students in the Sayreville Community. In addition, the attendees provided 
Dr. Labbe with feedback about the survey that all members of the Sayreville community will be asked 
to complete with regard to both the strategic action plan and referendum on November 4th.  

• The only other matter that was discussed during the meeting was the traffic on Washington Rd. in the 
morning, which is resulting in some parents of middle school students allowing their children out of 
their vehicles on Washington Rd., others to cut through the high school to bypass some of the traffic, 
and yet other vehicles driven by teachers in the wrong direction in order to get into the parking lot. 
Mr. Jegou, Assistant Principal at the middle school, stated that the traffic is a little more than most 
years, but that it should dissipate over time as the parents of students become more comfortable with 
their children walking to school. Nonetheless, according to Dr. Labbe, Chief Zebrowski spoke with 
him briefly about the possibility of eventually allowing students to be dropped off at Burke’s Park if 
the Borough were to provide lighting and repair the walkway from it to the middle school. In addition, 
the police would also be responsible for supervising students dropped off there. 
 

Thank you so much for your leadership, and commitment and dedication to ensuring the students in the 
Sayreville Public schools. If you have any questions, concerns, or suggestions, please feel free to contact 
me. Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 13th at 7 pm in the Selover Conference 
Room.  

 
RRL 

 
CC:  K. Ciak, BOE President 
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